
Stanton Precinct Minutes 2 March 2021 

Attendees - 6 in room   Apologies - SFB, JK, GN, HH, NJ, AB, PW 

1-Minutes - the previous minutes were moved, seconded and carried 

2-Financial Report - Reflects latest statement from Beyond Bank, for a total of $990.00 

3-Development Applications: 

a) No DA’s for current month. 

4-Precinct e-news 

a) The final Twilight Food Fair for the year is 5 March. 
b) Sunset Cinema is underway until 2 April 
c) the St Leonard’s Park renovation is underway; with a hope it will be ready for ANZAC 

day. 
d) Precinct System Review: Stage 2 commenced Nov 2020, with workshops and 

interviews, plus a survey. PlanCom Consulting are compiling a report, with Council 
staff to develop recommendations. The date for this next step is not known. 

e) Primrose Carpark lights - Council proposes 2 solar light poles in car park to improve 
safety and visibility  

f) The building at 1 Denison St has a North Sydney History exhibition in the foyer, 
available until 12 March 2021. 

g) North Sydney Olympic Pool: there is an information session on 16 March 2021, see 
NS council website for more information. 

h) Council’s fox-baiting works will soon conclude on April 1, in Balls Head, Berry Island 
and Bandangi Reserve. 

5-Other business: 

a) The use of council land such as Blues Point Reserve for an unauthorised private 
function has come under review, as instigated by the Mayor. This initiative has been 
criticised in the media. 

Precinct proposed and carried a motion of support for initiatives that properly regulate 
private exploitation of Council’s public land. 

b) Precinct discussed the challenges of major developments, which are approved by 
superior NSW Government consent authorities, despite strong detailed opposition 
by Council. 

c) Beaches Link EIS – Council has made a submission to improve the outcomes for the 
community. 

d) Sculpture at Saw Millers remains an option for September 2021. 
e) The meeting heard of news regarding early works for the Western Harbour Tunnel. 

The importance of the eventual reclamations works was essential. 
f) Century Plaza noise reduction proposals from NSW Government due to Warringah 

Freeway and WHT works was discussed. 
g) The Miller Plaza initiative as proposed by the Council remains a work in progress. 

The meeting closed at 8:30pm 

 


